TLAC Meeting Minutes – April 27, 1-2:30pm
Attending: Chair - Trish Rosseel, Erin Fields [Recorder], Aleteia Greenwood, Katherine Miller, Julie Mitchell, Jo-Anne Naslund, Lea Starr, Lindsay Ure, Danielle Winn (Guest)

Regrets:  Carolyn Carvajal, Jan Gattrell, Paul Joseph

Previous Meeting Action Items

· Julie M. reported on the success of the wiki/wordpress training event held in March.  She will be organizing additional events during the summer.  The transition of branch pages will require additional training for librarians and library staff.
· Katherine M. discussed course pages and the coming retirement of Toby.  She will write a document outlining the concerns and critical points around the need for a system to handle course page development.  Trish indicated this should be brought to eStrategy.  
	Agenda Item
	Commentary
	Action Items

	Review Terms of Reference and Committee Membership
	There are currently membership vacancies and an end to 1 year terms for TLAC.  Trish R. invited feedback on the TLACterms of reference and membership, and  the process of requesting new individuals to join TLAC.  It was agreed that the LSIT  representative should become ex oficio.   It was also agreed that we should invite another LA to participate on TLAC. Additionally, it was discussed that TLAC should attempt to meet once a year with appropriate UBC groups/departments (e.g. CTLT) to maintain connections and open communication and sharing between departments. It was also noted that TLAC is currently missing one Department Head member.  It was discussed that this opportunity was brought to PSC previously but did not result in a volunteer. It was discussed that it should be brought up at PSC again and discussion encouraged around the barriers to accepting membership. 

	· Trish R. will modify the membership list to include an LSIT ex officio member

· Trish R. will invite CTLT to a meeting in June

· At PSC Trish R., Aleteia and Julie will inquire about interested Heads to join TLAC. They will also ask to discuss the potential barriers the Heads see to joining the committee.

· Trish R. and Carolyn will draft an invite for an additional LA. 

	Reserves System
	Rue emailed Trish about the possibility of a new reserve system for books and e-collections.  Ares reserve system was mentioned as possibility.  He would like a soft launch for September and will require a project team, pulling individuals from a variety of committees, to review a variety of systems.  

	· Trish will send out a request for individuals from TLAC interested in the project team

	Carousel Items
	TLAC would like to formalize carousel items for the next few months.  Some ideas were already mentioned on the wiki.  Ideas that were mentioned: Business FAQs Database at David Lam; profile of government publications instruction in June; orientation on copyright or additional orientation activities in July; learn about the library orientation sessions for August; Woodward online workshops in Wimba for September.

	· Lindsay to submit Business FAQs Database item for carousel for May. 

· Develop list of carousel items for May – August 

	YouTube Library Chanel
	Shawnna P. talked with CTLT about the 15 minute upload limit to the YouTube individual channels.  A work-around was mentioned – creating a playlist of longer library content that will be housed on the UBC channel.  This would show UBC Libraries material on the playlist tab that is 15 minutes or longer.  It was agreed that Shawnna should move forward in developing the channel.  It was mentioned that Kaltura provides another method for uploading video content and is also being explored.  Shawnna P. discussed the benefits of using YouTube due to it’s accessibility with mobile devises which do not use Flash.
Shawnna invited other interested TLAC members to assist with setting up a YouTube channel. Katherine Miller, Lindsay Ure and Jo-Anne Naslund expressed interest in participating.


	· Shawnna P. will work with Katherine, Lindsay and Jo-Anne to “open” a UBC Library YouTube channel

· Shawnna P. will talk with Linda Ong about the branding and colour scheme of the channel

· Shawnna P. will be designated the contact person to manage the content of the channel
· Shawnna P. will look into the possibility of uploading Kaltura content to YouTube



	Room Booking & Space
	Julie M. is conducting an analysis of the room booking in UBC Library.  She mentioned the difficulty she was finding with finding suitable spaces for meetings, instruction, etc.  She inquired as to other committee members’ experiences of this issue.  All agreed that space was a big concern regardless of type of space.  Discussion around promoting spaces that are not in the room booking system or identifying spaces through other services (i.e. classroom services) led to Julie indicating she would bring the comments from the group back to the Strategic Planning Coordinating Team.

	· Julie M. will bring committee members comments back to the Strategic Planning Coordination Team

	Graduate Student “Conference”
	*Information is contained within the report delivered by Erin F. and Trish R. to TLAC members*
Background - Erin F. met with Trish R. to discuss the possibility of developing the conference model.  Ideas were discussed about a UBC Library wide initiative which draws from a variety of librarians’ instructional work and mirrors the process of academic research.  TLAC members were enthusiastic about this idea.  Trish R. and Erin F. will be moving forward with some plans around its development.
	· Trish R. will present proposal to PSC for feedback and discussion.
· Trish R. will discuss this idea with people at FOGS to try and schedule the events during graduate orientation week(s)
· Trish R. will send Erin F. lists of graduate student workshops currently occurring at UBC Library
· Erin F. will draw together graduate workshops currently occurring within all UBC Library units and contact librarians for involvement


	High school Programs at UBC Libraries
	*Information is contained within the report delivered by Erin F. and Danielle W. to TLAC members*

There was a great deal of discussion around this topic.  Much of it dealing with the complexity of offering tours to high school communities.  I.e. possible difficulty with the shrinking teacher librarian population at VSB; the strategic plan aligning with such an initiative; other possible collaborations which could serve the purpose of high school outreach (e.g. training VSB teachers about information skills, getting involved in transition programs already available at UBC).  No decision was made at this time and the topic will require more discussion at a later date. 
	· More discussion should happen about this topic at a later date
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